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September 12, 2011

Instead of a directors’ meeting over Laborday W/E, here’s a mini
newsletter to fill you in on some of the activities since our annual meeting
August 7%,

We dodged the bullet from tropical storms Irene & Lee, and the water
level remains great, but our hearts and prayers go out to the folks in
Vermont, New Jersey, the Carolinas, Pennsylvania, and elsewhere.

Ed, Sally, & I did the water clarity Secchi Test August 17", With good
6.45 & 6.50 meter readings. We did it again September 2™, after the storms
and still got decent readings of 5.7 & 6.0 meters. Weather permitting, we’ll
doit Sept. 15" or 16" and twice again in October.

On Wednesday, August 24", Marc Whiting of the DEP led our plant
survey in the area of the Town dock in his kayak. Carolyn Slack and Jeff
Orchard followed in their kayaks and Liz & I followed in our canoe. We
actually recorded 4 sites: the Town dock, the new dock, the Com. Ctr. Cove,
and the dam area. We identified 16 plant species, but no invasive plants.
Basically it was the same as 2009 & 10, although the plants weren’t as full
because of the cooler temps and higher water. I'll send the full formal report
to the VLMP in early November.

Ed hasn’t been feeling quite up to snuff so Liz & I and toured the lake
on August 27", and took the six water samples for Carx’s phosphorous tests
( town dock, St. Helena, Stoney Brook, Bear Cove, 16" Stream, & 15"
stream). We’ll do it once more mid to late October and hopefully Ed will be
feeling better!

We received the Washington County Loon count results from Julie
Bellefontaine in Machias recently. There were 131 adults and 15 chicks
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number counted last year!! She also said the statewide results should be
available mid to late September on Audubon’s Loon Project web site

(www.maineaudubon com) and the Winter edition of Audubon’s “Habitat,
Maine” publication.

Meg reports we made $240 on the wine glasses and lamps! She’s still
taking orders for sweatshirts and probably will thru October (quit in time to
receive them for Christmas). The mugs and lip balm sales are on going. At
this writing there are 47 mugs left. They’re at our house so you can contact
us if you'd like any (454-2253).

And the big news (which is probably not news to most of you): Emma

Skinner received a baby brother! Caleb Zachary Skinner was bor at 11AM

August 29, 2011, to Ginny and Richard. He weighed in at 8#s 6.50z and was
20" long! Congratulations and very best wishes to you!!!

Until next time, keep on the Sunny side! Pete




